





MEMORIAL HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION NEWSLETTER

Supporting Local - Keeping Safe - Staying Informed

Project Update

The intersection of 46th Avenue SE and Memorial Highway reopened to traffic on Tuesday, September 30.

As 46th reopened, work shifted to the south side of 40th Avenue SE, which closed Wednesday, October 1. Memorial Highway through-traffic is not affected, but southbound drivers will not be able to access 40th Avenue SE from Memorial Highway. It will remain closed for approximately three weeks.

What's Happening at 40th Avenue

There is a significant amount of work taking place. Crews will be completing:

- Construction of a new concrete roadway with curb and gutter
- Installation of a new 60-inch storm sewer and manhole at the intersection
- 480 feet of new watermain along 40th Avenue SE
- New sanitary sewer connections and manholes
- Replacement of the old lift station with a new, fully operable facility
- Installation of new traffic signals and lighting



Other Work Underway

- Gravel and concrete pours are scheduled throughout the week, weather permitting
- Pumps are being placed to handle stormwater, and asphalt millings are being used to stabilize roadways after rain
- Additional crews have been brought in to assist with underground utility installation

OCTOBER 3, 2025



Project Timeline Update

NDDOT Director Ron Henke and Deputy Director for Engineering Matt Linneman met with Reede Construction CEO Nathan Reede again this week to check progress and outline steps to complete the project.

Reede Construction is targeting November 23 for completion. With fall weather in play, NDDOT is working closely with the contractor to monitor conditions and take action as needed to prepare the roadway for winter. The temporary wavy road, designed to maintain access and support drainage, is not intended to remain in this condition through the winter months.

Contingency winter plans are being prepared should they be needed.

